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Alumni Dinners And ACEF Fund Indicate Strength |

West Coast Brothers Gather
In San Francisco

Thom Chirurg '64 and Fred Parkin '63, of Victoria Station
fame, hosted a contingent of West Coast brothers at the Univer-
sity Club on October 6, 1986. “‘Cornell in Color,” a slide presenta-
tion given by active chapter president Scott Armstrong '87, was
followed by a 20-minute VCR presentation of “The History of
Alpha Delta Phi” and a discussion of the current status of the
Alpha Delta Phi International, led by Stanford alumnus Mar-
shall Kyger. Lauri Walsh '61 was master of ceremonies.

Our West Coast alumni have deep and lasting loyalties to the
Cornell Chapter, which made the evening an exceptionally posi-
tive experience. This new group of active alumni is now making
plans to have a second annual Cornell Alpha Delta Phi dinner
next fall in California. Please contact Brothers Chirurg, Parkin,
or Walsh if you are not on our mailing list because of a recent
move or if you know the correct address of a “lost’” brother.

Lost Alumni? Please Help!

We have prepared a list of alumni forwhom we believe
we do not have good addresses (see insert in this mailing).
It is very important that you look over the list and send us
any addresses you have.

Alumni Pledge $122,870 To
ACEF In Eight Months

The Adelphic Cornell Educational Fund has responded to the
1986 graduating class challenge! As you may recall, last year's
Cornell Alpha Delt seniors pledged a record $57,450 to the Adel-
phic Fund. This was intended as a challenge to the Alpha Delt
alumni, and those alumni brothers have met the challenge!

To date, $65,420 has been pledged by alumni from earlier
classes to make a total of $122,870 designated to the fund in 1986.
A number of alumni have pledged gifts of $5,000, and one anon-
ymous donor has issued an overall challenge gift of 10 percent of
all monies that are raised over the next five years.

Lauri Walsh "61 has been elected campaign director. As a way
to spread the word about current activities at the Alpha Delt
house on the hill, Lauri has been organizing a series of dinners at
cities across the country. A dinner was held in San Francisco on
October 6 with 20 brothers and friends attending. The next
dinner is scheduled for Boston on December 8.

Qur thanks go to all who have contributed, as well as to those
who have helped in the solicitation efforts. If you would like to
assist in this effort, contact Tom Foulkes '52, ACEF president, at
716/381-3364 or Laurt Walsh '61, ACEF campaign director, at
607/962-3979.

On Friday of Homecoming Weekend, our officers and directors were busy reviewing ACEF plans. Shown in the accompanying photos
are: left, Ted Booth 25, Jim Rice '30, Steve Rutchey ‘81, and Tom Foulkes '52; right, Pete McChesney (advisor), Lauri Walsh ‘61, Dick

Wambach 54, and Bob Engle '66.
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R. Bruce Hart ’84 Remembered
With Bronze Plaque

Licutenant R. Bruce Hart "84 died in the crash of an airlines
jet in Gander, Newfoundland, in December 1985.

At a meeting of the donors to the R. Bruce Hart Memorial
Fund, it was decided that a cast bronze plaque would be placed in
the house in Bruce’s memory. The balance of the money in the
fund will be used to establish an award to be presented each year
to the newly initiated brother voted by the brothers and his
initiation class to have best exemplified the qualities of leader-
ship, dedication, honesty, and self-sacrifice during his pledging
program.

Additional donations are still welcome; they should be sent to
Robert Engle, treasurer of the ACEF.

Chapter Continues Solicitations
For Employment Network

You received your first Employment Network post card with
the Summer '86 issue of The Cornell Alpha Delt. This fall the
active chapter has made 278 phone calls to date, in an attempt to
verify alumni employment status and to obtain summer and
permanent job opportunities for our active chapter members
with alumni. At Homecoming a list of 48 potential summer and
permanent positions was distributed to the active chapter, These
results exclude calls to the Boston and New York City areas,
which will be made during the winter months.

We wish to thank the cooperating alumni. If you haven’tsent
vour card in, please do. The job market is competitive. Our
chapter has diverse and highly qualified members, each of whom
would be an asset in an entry level employment position.

Undergraduates Invite Alumni To
Stay At House On Reunion Weekend

The corporation and the active chapter wish to extend a
special invitation to all Alpha Delta Phi alumni who are return-
ing to Ithaca on Reunion Weekend in June 1987. Alumni are
invited to stay at the chapter house, where most of our treasured
memories of Cornell can be rekindled. Please call Lauri Walsh
61 at 607/962-3979, or write to him at West Wind Farm, RD #3,
Box 402-A, Corning, NY 14830, at your earliest convenience to
reserve a room or rooms for Reunion Weekend. Costs will be
nominal and breakfast will be available. Wives and children are
invited.

The ACEF will hold its annual alumni cocktail party to
highlight your stay at your fraternity on Reunion Weekend 1987.

A former Alpha Delta Phi steward, David L. Brooke ’55, returns
to our kitchen to share wisdom and experience, as well as detailed
advice on cleanliness, order, and profitability.

House Receives Maintenance Work

Your alumni corporation, under the guidance of several key
graduates, took a major step in catching up on several years of
deferred maintenance to the chapter house. Over 1,900 hours of
carefully planned effort went into repairs to the bathrooms,
exterior stonework, second-floor rooms, and the kitchen. Special
thanks go to David L. Brooke '55, whose six-page detailed report
on kitchen deficiencies was implemented after careful considera-
tion and thorough follow-up. We have complied by 90 percent
with a four-page inspection report by Cornell Public Safety on
code violations. Unfunded projects include an electronic smoke
alarm system in each room, a dormer in the third-floor
windowless room, and the completion of the exterior lexan on all
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windows.

Alpha Delta Phi Officers In 1986-’87

President
Scott Michael Armstrong '87
Trappe, Maryland
Operations Research

Vice President
Michael Robert Elliot '87
Bend, Oregon
Government/Film

Treasurer
Eugene Peter Wolfe I1I "87
Baltimore, Maryland
Russian Studies

Steward
Thomas Oscar Berninger '89
Durham, North Carolina
Hotel Administration

Socral Chairman
Joseph Francis Givler 88
Avon Lake, Ohio
Hotel Administration

Rush Chairman
Michael John Millette "87
Leominster, Massachusetts

Government, History

Assistant Rush Chairman
Eric Gerald Hoertdoerfer '88
Manlius, New York
Hotel Administration

Alumni Relations Chairman
David Nathaniel Sweet '88
Scarsdale, New York
Economics/Investments

Xather
James Richard Carcano 89
Larchmont, New York
English

Literary Chairman
John William Rosevear Jr. 89
Barrington, Rhode Island
Government/Russian Studies

House Manager
John Mattison Davis '89
Ithaca, New York
Arts and Sciences

Games Chairman
Jeffrey Scott Brown '87
Rochester, New York
Agricultural Economics

Pledgemaster
Robert Courtney Klinedinst Jr. '90
Lancaster, Pennsylvania
Architecture

Initiation Chairman
Jeffrey Charles Lumpkin '88
Seattle, Washington
Government
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Well-Run Programs Make Alpha Delta Phi Leading Fraternity

This fall Alpha Delt has
emerged as the leading fraterni-
ty at Cornell. Our financial
strength and heightened sense
of brotherhood have made my
term as president a job to enjoy.
All the officers have worked and
communicated well together,
enabling the house to sponsor
better functions and create su-
perior living conditions.

Thanks to Pete Wolfe '87,
who unexpectedly entered the
office of treasurer when he re-
turned this fall, the house is op-
erating under budget for the fall
semester. There are three main
reasons why he accomplished
this: tight fiscal control of the
officers who make large expen-
ditures, such as steward and so-
clal chairman; a continuation
of last year's aggressive policy of
pursuing house rentals (almost
$3,000 of extra rental income
this semester alone); and 87 peo-
ple Iiving in the house this se-
mester. To ensure the long-term
financaial stability of the house,
we must rely on a strong rush
program. This year’s rush chairman, Mike Millette '87, and his
assistant, Eric Hoertdoerfer '88, have done a magnificent job in
streamlining and updating the Alpha Delta Phi rush program,
creating an “efficient formula™ that can be easily duplicated year
after year. (See page four for more details on rush.)

The Alpha Delt social program has been exiremely successful
this semester. The emphasis has been on smaller functions with
sororities, where the service of alcoholic beverages is closely
monitored in compliance with new state laws. This eliminates
the prospect of any potential liability problems. We have, how-
ever, successfully kept the wadition of Alpha Delta Phi “bar
parties,” but with an added novel twist. After much consulting
with Janiece Oblak, assistant dean of students for fraternities and
sororities, Social Chairman Joe Givler 88 ran these functions
with a bar serving alcoholic beverages downstairs and on the
main floor a bar serving “mocktails” for those under the legal
drinking age. The “mocktails’” became an instant success, and
Janiece Oblak, after having her assistant observe our first two bar
parties, complimented Alpha Delt for throwing successful func-
tions while enforcing and going beyond the requirements of the
new university alcohol policies. She will be using Alpha Delta
Phi as her “premier” example when working with fraternities

Homecoming: Vitality And Spirit

Cornell beat Yale. The chef didn’t show. Alpha Delta Phi
served a record 120 dinners. Brothers Robert Reed '80, . J. Keane
‘81, Tom Rothfels '76, and John Bruckel '78 were the unsung
heroes of the banquet, which went oft without a hitch, as the
alumni rolled up their sleeves and prepped the dinner with Stew-
ard Tom Berninger, Hotel '89. Stan Lomax 59 and Steve
Brinkmann '86, retired Alpha Delta Phi songmasters, led the as-
sembled multitude in our favorite songs, and Peggy Haine and
the “Lowdown Alligator Jass Band™ played into the night.

Bob Engle '65 received the Gamewell pin from Brother
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and sororities on how to enforce
the policies while still having a
very successful function.

Thanks to summer renova-
tions and alumnus Dave Brooke
55, who contributed much
needed time, knowledge, and
equipment, the kitchen is cur-
rently in the best condition it has
been in for many years. These
improvements—nplus the advice
Dave Brooke gave—has helped
Steward Tom Berninger run the
kitchen in a professional man-
ner, keeping the Alpha Delta
Phi meal plan the best deal on
the hill.

Once again the Alpha Delta
Phi is showing steady improve-
ments in all aspects of campus
life, and athletics is no excep-
tion. We have about a dozen
brothers participating in a wide
range of sports on the hill, from
polo torugby to track. We're cur-
rently accumulating a record
number of intramural points
this fall. We've recorded wins in
diving, swimming, soccer, and
we're undefeated in polo.

On a more serious note, Literary Chairman John Rosvear "89
has worked hard at keeping and improving the literary program.
Our traditional “faculty eggnog” was quite a success because of
John’s diligence and the brothers’ increasing enthusiasm for this
event. In addition, brothers must give a literary presentation to
the Tull brotherhood each year. Of great importance is the
groundwork John has laid in sponsoring a major speaker for the
spring semester. It will be difficult to outshine the Adelphic-
sponsored Buckley-McGovern debate of last spring, but we're
making every attempt to do so. More details will be forthcoming
this spring.

As a grand finale, two exceptional men have joined our ranks
this fall—Michael DeLucia "87 and Jose A. Rodriguez '89. The
two worked together diligently during their month of pledging.
Their activities ranged from sponsoring a football, beer, and
barbecue outing for the brothers at Stewart Park to completing
the traditional pledge project. We welcome them to the Alpha
Delta Phiand look forward to their additional enthusiasm for Al-
pha Delta Phi within the house. Also, special thanks to all the
alumni who helped make the initiation/Homecoming Weekend
a success, especially alumnus G. Lauriston Walsh 61 whose
undying enthusiasin and guidance helped the undergraduate
chapter become the strongest on the hill.

XAIPE,
Scott M. Armstrong 87
President

Richard Wambach '54, while several ACEF donors were pre-

sented with drawings of 777 Stewart Avenue and reproductions

of the Fuertes Owl that hangs in our living room. Spirits were
high, and brotherhood was the theme of the evening.

This record turnout is indicative of the new vitality and depth

of spirit shared by the actives and the alumni. The actives are

(continued on page five)
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Strong Alpha Delt Reputation
Yields Large Rush Base

Rush has gone extremely well this fall. As mnformal rush
draws to a close, we look forward to a strong 30-man pledge class.

We kicked off the rush program with a successful Fun-in-the-
Sun waterslide. Smokers drew approximately 100 rushees each,
and we have been rushing a base of 250 rushees. Because of strong
interest in the house, we have been able to drop over 40 rushees
and have concentrated on our best prospects.

Several legacies are rushing, and, as always, we appreciate
alumni support and referrals.

Mike Millette '87
Rush Chairman

Meet Our New Brothers
Michael Allen DeLucia 87
Oceanside, New York e Arts and Sciences

Jose A. Rodriguez '88
Silver Spring, Maryland e Hotel Administration

News From Alumni

A retired vice president and executive engineer at New Eng-
land Electric System, ROGER J. COE ’23 makes his home at 600
Carolina Village Rd., Hendersonville, NC 28739.

FREDERICK K. LOVEJOY 24 can be reached at 410 W.
Broadway, Granville, OH 43023.

The chairman of Frontier Foundries, Inc., of Niagara Falls,
New York, THEODORE H. BOOTH '25 lives at 895 River Rd.,
Youngstown, NY 14174, and enjoys sailing, hunting, and
fishing.

FRED “Bud” PEASE '30 and JIM RICE ’30 recently atiended
an Alpha Delta Phi initiation at Bowdoin College, where Bud's
grandson, John, was initiated.

Fly fishing, woodworking, engineering, and membership in
several clubs is what interests JOSLYN A. SMITH '38, a manage-
ment consultant with Stone & Weber. He and his wife, Louise,
live at 5 Forest Ridge, New Canaan, CT 06840-4736, having
moved from a two-acre place to their new condominium.

WILLIAM G. LUKE JR. ’39 is assistant sales manager of
International Paper Company and makes his home at 2905 Gulf
Shore Blvd. North, Apt. 103, Naples, FL 33940-3904.

Congratulations go to WILLIAM T. COLE 40 on his mar-
riage to Natalie Aust. Send your best wishes to the newlyweds at
4646 Sierra Tree Lane, Irvine, CA 92715.

As a consulting engineer and associate program director for
National Ecology, ROBERT H. HERRMANN '42 is responsible
for the development of refuse-derived fuel projects. A busy out-
doorsman (he enjoys sailing, golt, photography, and snorkel-
mg/scuba diving), Robert can be reached at 18 Palmer Green,
Baltimore, MD 21210.
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Victory Club advertisement printed in The Cornell Daily Sun.

HARRY W. EMBRY 43, of 8404 Nottingham Parkway,
Louisville, KY 40222, was president of the Peoria Union Stock-
yards Company, Embry Livestock Company, untl he retired this
past spring.

A chemical engineer for DuPont, J. N. HUNSBERGER 45
enjoys music, sailing, stamps, and church-bell playing. One of
his four sons attended Cornell’s hotel school, and he lives at 112
Chatham Park, Windy Bush, Wilmington, DE 19810.

JAMES R. THOMAS ’50 is retired and living at 910 Newton
Rd., Charleston, WV 25314. The former president of Carbon
Industries, Inc., James currently serves as chairman of the board
of trustees of West Virginia Wesleyan College.

The address for HENRY H. HUBBARD II1 '56 is RR #1, Box
72, Prince’s Point Rd., Yarmouth, ME 04096-9706. Henry is vice
president of Porteous, Mitchell & Braun, retailers in Portland,
Maine.

The vice president of pulp sales for Bowater, Inc., is MOR-
GAN HOLMES JR. 61, who lists his hobbies as golf, tennis, and
warm weather! His address 1s 427 Mclver St., Greenville, SC
29601.

J. THOMAS CHIRURG 64 is the international portfolio
manager of Protasis Holdings of Luxembourg, and he can be
reached at 2115 Bush St, San Francisco, CA 94115. Thom
recently saw FRED PARKIN 63, J. C. RICHARDS '63, LARRY
DIRKSEN 63, and GORDY EVANS ’68.

The manager of strategic planning for Standard Oil Com-
pany, JOE R. McAFEE '65 resides at 2711 Emerson Dr., Pepper
Pike, OH 44124,
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Contribute To ACEF And
Donate Much-Needed Furniture

Brothers, the library and the living room at 777 Stewart
Avenue are virtually BARE. I have recently taken a survey of the
costs to refurbish our public rooms in this new era of responsibil-
ity and conservatism. It seems to me that the disposition of funds
should be primarily directed at a literary program, the semian-
nual Cornell Alpha Delt, loans and awards to the outstanding
tuture leaders of our corporations and country. Our guests, how-
ever, occasionally need to sit down when visiting our hallowed
halls, as do our active brothers in their moments of intellectual
and social fraternity.

In short, if you possess a leather chair, couch, sofa, coffee
table, or end table that might have some life extant outside of
your office, study, or family room, and if you could use a fair tax
deduction in 1986, please call me—tonight—at 607/962-3979. T'l]
arrange for transportation of whatever furniture you want to
donate. Your gift will be permanently marked, photographed,
and insured. Tt will be appreciated and used by your alumni
brothers, guests, and our actives. We could use seven couches, 12
chairs, six coffee tables, and 12 end tables today. I have donated
over $3,000 of spare furniture in 1986, and, believe me, these items
haven’t made a dent. We need your help—now.

Lauri Walsh '61
Alumni Chapter Advisor

Wanted: Life Insurance Salesman

Several of the elder Alpha Delta Phi statesmen who have been
contacted 1n the last year have mentioned the option of life
insurance as a method of giving to the Adelphic Cornell Educa-
tional Fund. To date, T have not found a brother who specializes
in this field. We would like to explore this option in depth during
1987. If you know of a brother in this business, please notify me at
your earliest convenience.

G. Lauriston Walsh 61
ACEF Fund-Raising Chairman

Alumni Relations Officer David Sweet chats with retired profes-
sor Julian C. Smath Jr. at a Monday evening alumni guest dinner.
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The 1879 Gamewell Pin:
A New Tradition

Mrs. Victoria E. Brouwer, widow of Dr. Stephen W, Brouwer,
Wisconsin "33, obtained the dress pin as a gift from Dr. Frank
Gamewell, Cornell 1879, when the late Dr. Gamewell was at the
Clifton Springs Hospital in 1949. Dr. Brouwer was an internist at
the Clifton Springs Hospital. Dr. Gamewell had been a medical
missionary in China during the Boxer Rebellion and died with-
out any known heirs,

Mrs. Brouwer donated this beautiful pin to our alumni corpo-
ration last April. Tt was presented to Robert A. Engle '66, alumni
corporation president, by Richard A. Wambach '54, the retring
corporation president, at the fall '86 Homecoming banquet. The
pin will pass to each alumni corporation president in perpetuity
as a badge of office.

Our deepest thanks and appreciation go to Mrs. Brouwer for
her sensitivity and unselfishness in helping our chapter establish
another “tie that binds.”

Alumnus Takes Active Role

At the fall board of directors meeting of Alpha Delta Phi at
Cornell, Inc., Lauri Walsh '6] was appointed chapter advisor. He
has attended each chapter meeting during the last year. His
efforts to guide opinions, solve crises on the spot, and help with
implementation of policy decisions create a continuity of values
and consistency of goal-oriented actions between the actives and
the alumni on a long-range planning basis.

Lauri’s efforts are directly responsible for 75 percent of the
$122,870 pledged to date by the class of ‘86 challenge and by loyal
alumni. The ACEF appointed him fund-raising chairman on
Homecoming Weekend.

Homecoming, continued

looking forward to spring initiation on April 11, 1987, and an
equally strong alumni turnout as fall rush appears to exceed
expectations.

Brothers Jim Rice 30 and Fred Brown 36 share memories with
Fred's grandson, Greg Brown 87, and chapter president Scott
Armstrong '87 at a Monday evering alumni guest dinner.
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Our Mailbox Runneth gj
Over With News ggf’éh

SHELDON R. SEVERINGHAUS 65 wrote in a Christmas
letter to JIM RICE 30 that he had visited his family in the States,
but was still at 86 Chien-Kuo North Rd., Sec. 1, Taipai, 10432,
TAIWAN ROC. He may be reassigned to California by the Asia
Foundation.

LEROY W. SINCLAIR ’65 1s the president of the New York
State Power Authority and is the director/treasurer of the Foxfire
Fund and the director of the Wakefield National Corporation.
Roy also enjoys skiing and tennis in his spare time. Alpha Delts
he has visited recently are ELIOT WIGGINTON 65, JOHN
DYSON '65, ROBB BELL '65, JOE FILE '67, DAVID RYAN '67,
and JIM McCORMICK '69. Roy’s address is 1 Saxon Wood Park
Dr., White Plains, NY 10605.

The business manager of Beethoven Pianos in New York City
is L. CARL DEMLER ’66, who is interested in the study of
mysticism and esoteric science, as well as nutrition and health.
Write to Carl at 70 East 83rd St., New York, NY 10028.

ROBERT J. O'BRIEN ’68 is an architect with Hoffman,
O’'Brien, Levatich & Taube of Ithaca. His interests include flying
his Piper Arrow, breeding and showing dalmation dogs, and
working in higher education, health care, and commercial facili-
ties. He would love to hear from you at 1347 Ellis Hollow Rd.,
Ithaca, NY 14850.

The editor-in-chief of Changing Times magazine 1is
KNIGHT KIPLINGER ’69, who has worked for various news-
papers and magazines in Washington, DC. Knight spends his
free time with a choral group, the Oratorio Society of DC, and he
lives at 5024 Sedgewick St., Washington, DC 20016.

A physician, anesthesiologist, and instructor at the University
of Michigan, FREDERICK R. WHITE "69 enjoys horticulture,
piano, jogging, swimming, and golf in his off hours. He can be
reached at 36566 Glacier Way, Ann Arbor, MI 48105.

JAMES A. VAUGHN III 72 1s the sales manager and vice
president of Gail & Vaughn Products and lives at 24 Townhouse,
Tennis IT1, Shipyard Plantation, Hilton Head Island, SC 29928.
The Hilton Head Cornell Club and the yacht club hold his
interest when he's not working, and he also enjoys rebuilding
SPOTLS cars.

A poet in Arizona, WILLIAM J. D. MACKEY '73 published
two poems this year: “City Ways” in Poetry Today Supplement
and “Moon Love” in Lucky Star. Congratulations, Bill! Sull a
bachelor, Bill enjoys language studies, classical music, and phi-
lately (stamp collecting). Write to Bill at 8001 E. Hubbell St.,
Scottsdale, AZ 85257.

An application engineer for Reliance Electric Company,
ROBERT M. GREEN "77 writes that ART LOOMIS "77 recently
moved to New Jersey. Robert saw JERRY '73 and BILLLY NOEL
76 on a wrip through Indiandpolis and uports that their medical
software business seems to be “taking off.”” Write to him for more
news at 3176 Morley Rd., Shaker Heights, OH 44122.

“Business is great in the software world,” reports JOHN
BRUCKEL 78, who attended Homecoming '86. His address is
still 2418 Anderson Dr., Raleigh, NC 27608.
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Reporting a new address is TERENCE S. DERMODY 78,
who now receives matl at 11 Revere St., Apt. #6, Jamaica Plain,
MA 02130. Terence works for the Harvard Community Health
Plan.

RON E. SCHAEFER ’78 is in property managemernt with
Total Property Management of Plainfield, New Jersey. He
receives mail at P.O. Box 5376, Plainfield, NJ 07060.

A graduate fellow and candidate for his MD/Ph.D. from the
University of Connecticut Health Center, BENJAMIN R. BAM-
FORD '76 reports that his specialties are biomedical engineer-
ing, imaging research, and ultra high resolution. Active in the
army reserve, Ben lives at 134 Lancaster Rd., Coventry, CT 06238.

When he wrote in September, JOHN V. FINAMORE '80 was
“surviving Expo '86." The senior assistant manager of the Wes-
tin Bayshore Hotel in Vancouver, British Columbia, John
reports that the hotel ran 100-percent occupancy in August. In
fact, when ROBERT REED ’80 visited him, John had to put him
up on a boat in front of the hotel. “T think he really enjoyed Expo,
despite his ‘room.” ” John was sorry to miss Homecoming this
year, but may be getting a transfer back east to make trips to
Ithaca easier. For now, write to John at 1601 W. Georgia St.,
Vancouver, British Columbia V6G 2V4, CANADA. John was
kind enough to send a new business address for HAKAN SOK-
MENSUER ’80: Newport Hotels, Suite 31, 303 S. Broadway,
Tarrytown, NY 10591,

STEVE J. ROTTERDAM 80 is a promotion account exect-
tive and writer for Griffin Bacal Advertising/Sunbow Produc-
tions. He and his wife, Diana, recently attended the wedding of
DAVID DURFEE JR. '80 and Deborah Clovis in Baltimore.
Other Alpha Delts at the event were CHRIS BOAK 79, VICTOR
SCHWARTZ '80, and STEVE RITCHEY ’81. Steve and Diana
make their home at 1755 York Ave., Apt. 28], New York, NY
10128.

A staff scientist for Solar Energy Research Institute of Golden,
Colorado, JOHN R. TUTTLE '81 lives at 2205 A Grove St.,
Boulder, CO 80302.

LYSLE R. WATERMAN 81 writes that he 1s a graduate
student in the MPS program in the Cornell Hotel School. He
recently heard from JIM KEANE '81, who is working with
ROBERT REED ’80 in a frozen drink franchise operation. He
also sees HOWARD KUNZ '82 occasionally; Howard works for
the New York State Agriculture Department in Ithaca. Write to
Lysle at 100 Fairview Square, #3G, Ithaca, NY 14850.

After receiving his MBA from the University of Chicago,
NATHANIEL 1. BOWDITCH ’'83 is now a market research
analyst with Hana Biologics. His address is 1418 Central Ave.,
Apt. 6, Alameda, CA 94501.

A lieutenant in the U.S. Army, KARL S. F. KIRCHNER "85
receives mail at 1 Kings Highway, Tappan, NY 10983.

The Northeastern University School of Law is where KURT
F. FUJIO '86 is studying, and he lives at 850 N. Lake Shore Dr.,
Apt. 1021, Chicago, IL 60611.

The address for ANDREW SENDALL '86 is P.O. Box 292,
New Paltz, NY 12561. Andrew recently completed pilot training
in the U.S. Air Force.

NECROLOGY

EDMUND G. MILLER 42 died on April 14, 1986. He was a
professional horse breeder at Penn Lee Farms.




